PASDA

Princeton Area Swimming and Diving Association

Minutes of Meeting # 3 (Season Wrap-up) - Monday, July 31, 2006

Meeting commenced at approximately 7 PM.

Agenda & Minutes

The meeting agenda was approved with minor additions.

Minutes of the prior meeting (June 13, 2006) were not available for review and approval.  

Treasurer’s Report

As of July 31, 2006, the Treasurer’s Report reflects the following balances:

	Checking
	$10,734.18

	Money Market
	2,275.23

	Total
	$13,009.41


These numbers are approximate pending some revenue and expense items that have not been received at the time of this meeting.  

2006 Diving

Discussion of 2006 Dive season events and issues was postponed due to the limited attendance of Diving Reps. However, a request was made to form a committee to review the dives particular age groups are allowed to do.  It was noted that 8 and unders are only allowed to do 3 specific dives.  The proposed committee is requested to review for additional dives to be added to the program.  Jim Devlin agreed to send an e-mail to request volunteers to staff the committee.  It was proposed that the committee consist of two dive coaches, two dive reps and one ad hoc member, and that the committee begin discussion of the issues by April 30, 2007.  It was also mentioned that there have been e-mails referencing this issue in the past, and they may be useful in beginning discussions.  

2006 Dual Meets

A few comments/concerns were raised.

· “Officiating at dual meets is uneven.”  “There were many more DQ’s at Championships and the Mini Meet than there were during dual meets.”  

· Coaches should continue to evaluate swimmers abilities and progress during practices and focus on corrective instruction to minimize DQ’s.  

· As the season progresses coaches and team officials could pre-certify swimmers, especially in breast and butterfly events, prior to championships.  

· Sarah Ferguson raised the possibility of using a “visiting” PASDA official to pre-certify swimmers.  

· While it was suggested that more DQ’s be enforced at dual meets to better qualify swimmers prior to championships, it was noted that the purpose and “spirit” of DQ-ing swimmers should continue to be ensuring no swimmer gains an unfair advantage over other swimmers.  

· Swimmers and parents are sometimes confused by events that are not swum in numerical order.  Team size compounds the issue.  A request was made to re-number dual meet events to make them sequential.  (Similar issues were also raised with respect to the sequence and event numbers at championships.)

This issue resulted from the practice inserting four “6 & under” events into the B-meet sequence to give younger swimmers events to swim.  Event 21 (Girls) and Event 22 (Boys) 25 Freestyle were added between Events 42 and 43.  Event 9 (Girls) and Event 10 (Boys) 25 Backstroke were added between Events 52 and 53.  

· A suggestion was made to re-number the B-meet events. (A-meet events are numbered 1 – 38, B-meet events could begin at 41, and be numbered 41 – 78.)  

· To help minimize confusion another suggestion was made to post event information in an easily accessible area and instruct swimmers and parents to refer to the posted information.  

· Jim Devlin will assess the issue of event numbering and evaluate alternatives.  

· Some dual meets take a long time to complete, particularly where one or both teams are very large.  The team-size issue is challenging.  Some solutions suggested:

· Clubs can split into 2 teams to make the team and meets more manageable.

· Coaches should phone the coach of the opposing team prior to the meet to discuss the number of heats required.

· Take 5 minutes before the meet to discuss and consolidate heats where possible.

· If swimming with or against a large team, consider assigning more jobs to move meet along quicker.  (e.g., two timers plus a recorder to a lane, additional runners, marshallers, etc.)

· Enter swimmers in breast & fly only if legal (at a minimum, borderline legal)

2006 Officials Clinics – update

Officials clinics were held at Nassau, LSA, and Twin Rivers.  Clinic that was to be held at Cherry Valley did not materialize since there were no responses to the sign-up request.  Please ensure prospective attendees RSVP when requested for tentative Officials clinics.  

2007 Officials Clinics

For 2007, Officials clinics will be held as follows:

	Location:
	Date:

	Nassau
	Saturday, June 16, 2007

	Ben Franklin
	TBA

	Penn Brook
	TBA

	Cranbury
	TBA


Specific times, as well as dates noted as “TBA”, will be updated on the official PASDA website when the information becomes available.  (Please check for updates at www.pasda.info ).  

[Please encourage members to become Officials and attend a clinic.  The clinics are informative, fun and will help parents better understand the workings of a swim meet and what is expected of the swimmers. ]

2006 Championships – Diving

Diving Championships has been computerized for the last 2 years and again, the event went well.  The vendor in attendance made t-shirts on the spot.  The photographer utilized had 40 people signed up for pictures before the event.  As a reminder for future events, the photographer’s contact information is cathaines@msn.com  (provide the photographer with your e-mail contact information).  It was also reported that the hospitality effort was appreciated and worked well.  

2006 Championships – Swimming

We received positive feedback with regard to Swimming Championships at the John Witherspoon Middle School and we expect to be welcomed back next year.  The host teams did an outstanding job.  To ensure the goodwill is not lost, it is critical that all future host teams continue the effort, have a well organized plan, prepare in advance, have an adequate number of volunteers assigned, and follow through to the end of the event.  The continued cooperation, courtesy and “good citizenship” of all swimmers, coaches, spectators and volunteers representing the PASDA organization is also essential.  Last but not least, being respectful of the facility and staff of the John Witherspoon Middle School, or any other facility we utilize will continue to be among our highest priorities.  

New Business

2007 Alignments for Dual Meets

Based on 2006 results the following changes will be made to the division alignments:

Moving to Division 2 from Division 3: Ravine and Hopewell Valley Tennis.

Moving to Division 1 from Division 2: West Windsor and Lawrenceville.

Moving to Division 3 from Division 2: Ben Franklin and Hopewell Valley Golf.

Moving to Division 2 from Division 1: Lenape and Nassau.

By Division, the new alignments for 2007 will be:

	Division I
	Division II
	Division III

	Community Park
	Brooktree
	Bedens Brook

	Cranbury
	Cherry Valley
	Ben Franklin

	Flemington Raritan
	Hopewell Valley Tennis
	Country Pool

	Hamilton
	Lenape
	Hopewell Valley Golf

	Lawrenceville
	Nassau
	Trenton Country Club

	West Windsor
	Penn Brook
	Twin Rivers

	
	Ravine
	


2007 Meeting Dates

While specific meeting dates have not been determined yet, the May meeting will be held the week of May 22, 2007; the June meeting will be held the week of June 12, 2007.  A timeframe for the August meeting was not announced.  (Please check for updates at www.pasda.info ).  

2007 Meet Schedule

Dates for dual meets were not announced at the meeting, but have subsequently been established:

	A - Meets
	B - Meets

	
	

	Tues. June 26, 2007
	Thurs. June 28, 2007

	Thurs. July 5, 2007 (Div. 2 Only)
	Tues. July 10, 2007

	Thurs. July 12, 2007
	Tues. July 17, 2007

	

	Rain Date

	Thurs. July 19, 2007


Please remember that the first meet of every season is designated as an “A” meet.  Meet types alternate by meet date thereafter (i.e., “B” then “A”, and so on).

2007 Swim Championship Host Assignments

It was proposed that four teams host the 2007 Championships to better manage this growing event.  Host team assignments are as follows:

Community Park – Awards and marshalling support 

Penn Brook – Marshalling organization

Hopewell Valley Golf – Hospitality

4th host team TBA – assignment TBA

2007 Swim Championship Site - We expect to be welcomed back next year at the John Witherspoon Middle School.  Facility includes pool rental ($2,030); air conditioned cafeteria with food available for purchase, seating and video feed of swim meet with multiple TV screens; gymnasium for marshalling.  (Rental of cafeteria and gym $1,800.)

Elections for 2007 PASDA Board of Directors

Ballots for electing the PASDA Board for 2007 were cast (one per team) and positions were filled as follows:

	Position:
	Name:

	President
	Ellen Mace

	Vice President
	Jim Devlin

	Secretary
	Ed Fago

	Treasurer
	Pam Owens

	Trustee (Officials)
	Jeff Mace

	Trustee (Diving)
	Kirk LeCompte

	Trustee
	Percy Keith


Jim Devlin reported that our Diving Trustee for 2006, John Chelar expects to be relocating in 2007, but has offered to assist in the transition to a new Diving Trustee.  We would like to thank John for his efforts and wish him all the best in the future.  

Old Business

(None discussed)

Updated Contact Information

All teams are requested to review their team contact information online at the pasda.info website and provide Jim Devlin with revisions for 2007 and/or confirmation that the information is current.  

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at the conclusion of business.

Post Script:

The following 2007 Diving information was not available or discussed at the July 31, 2006 PASDA meeting.  This material, submitted by Kirk LeCompte, is provided here on an informational basis for the PASDA Diving community.

Diving Report for PASDA
(1) Dive Committee: A Dive Committee is being formed to review next season's dive requirements for each age group, to consider any diving-related recommendations from the team coaches and reps, and to update the PASDA Bylaws to reflect current practices. The committee will be organized by Kirk LeCompte, the new PASDA Trustee responsible for Diving and will meet once or twice between now and May. Anyone interested in serving on the committee, making recommendations for consideration, or just commenting on the proposals under consideration should email Kirk at kirk.lecompte@usa.net or call him at 609.620.0127. The committee's recommendations will be presented and voted on at the next general meeting.

(2) Dive Officials Training: To prepare for the 2007 season, there will be a Dive Officials Training session held on June 20, 2007 at 7:30pm (place is TBD). The session will cover judging as well as tabulating. Instruction will include video, hands-on exercises, and expert advice. For those who cannot attend, there is a self-learn video (under 30 minutes) that can be borrowed or bought. Contact Kirk at kirk.lecompte@usa.net for more info.

(3) Diving on Web Site: The PASDA web site will be expanded to include a section for Diving that is intended for dive coaches, parents, and participants. Anyone who has suggestions of what they'd like to see on this section of the PASDA site, please let Kirk know at kirk.lecompte@usa.net. 

(4) Proposed Dates for Meets: It's too early to have a schedule for dive meets, but the following dates are under consideration: Wed June 27, Mon July 2, Wed July 11, Wed July 18. Note that Independence Day is on a Wednesday in 2007. Dive Championships are planned for Wed July 25 at Community Park in Princeton.

